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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE  

 

The deadline for the November  2024  
edition of the Newsletter will be  

20 th  October  2024 . 
  
Copy received after the deadline, unless urgent,  

will  be held over to the following month.  
 

Please email your articles to  
lionbeverleyq3@outlook.com  

 
To ensure a quality print all photographs should 
be at least 1MB in size.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Image Consent and Release Form from 

Newcastle  is now a smaller  document  and 

can be obtained at -

https://lionsclubs.org.au/wp -

content/uploads/2021/08/PHOTO -

RELEASE -FORM -2021.pdf . 

I look  forward to assisting the Clubs  promote 

their many and varied  activities via this 

Newsletter. Please do NOT  format your 

articles as I  use a template and I work to place 

your articles in th e available  space.  Also, 

please DO NOT  send them to me in PDF 

format or Publisher (I do no t use that 

programme).  Please use Word or jp g. 

A suggestion is that if you are placing an item 

on Facebook é copy it through to me for 

consideration for the Newsletter.  Remember, 

we are a National publication é good news 

does travel.  In the meantime,  have a great 

month.  
             Beverley Bates  

District Newsletter Editor  

Disclaimer: The views expressed in this publication are not 
necessarily those of the District Governor, Cabinet Members or 
Editor. 
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September was a whirlwind.  It started in 

Sydney with Lisa and Peter from the 

Membership and Extension Teams at the 

Mission 1.5 Summit. We focused on our plans 

and decided that we are on the right track ð 

looking to help our Clubs ensure they are 

welcoming, serving and well run, and looking 

at specialty Clubs and Club Branches rather 

than geographically based Clubs.   

The next weekend I attended my first Council 

Meeting ð I was impressed by the structure of 

the meeting, and the breadth of topics we 

covered.  From there it was over to Bali for the 

ANZI Pacific Forum.  A lot of information at 

the sessions, with a  number of senior Lions 

there, but the lunches and dinners were 

sensory overload ð the traditional dancers, 

singers, musicians ð th ose Indonesians know 

how to party.  (And they work hard too).  

Debbie and I were pleased to be asked to 

deliver a session on community needs 

analysis.  We then had four days in and 

around Ubud ð our first time to Bali  

Today, I went to the Lions Camp Duckadang 

Open Day.  It was really pleasing to hear their 

plans for the future and revitalise the camp as 

a venue for learning and opportunity. We'll 

hear more at Convention.  

Speaking of which, Conventionõs not very far 

away. Probably too late for me to encourage 

you to attend, as by the time you read this, 

bookings will be well and truly closed.  

I'm looking forward to the weekend - I hope you 

take the opportunity to visit the stalls, listen  to 

the speakers and catch up with friends. So 

many opportunities to relax enjoy and learn. 

And please say g'day to me (and Narelle and  

Stuart) while you are there.  

How are things going in your world?  We are a 

quarter of the way through the year ð are your 

plans on track?  Have you done anything to 

encourage your current and future members to 

engage with your Club?  Have you found a new 

service project? What social a ctivities have you 

had?  And where are you heading?  As Lao Tzu 

said, "If you do not change direction, you may 

end up where you are heading.ó 

Turning back to Council, we  

¶ heard that Lions Awareness Day next 

year will be replaced with ôLions On 

Safariõ ð a March -long intensive 

promotion of Lions.  It will allow Clubs 

some flexibility in when they do things, 

allow us to promote a lot more of our 

activities and the press will love the 

name (apparently).  

¶ endorsed P ast International Director  

Tony Benbowõs candidacy for Third 

International Vice President.  Australia 

is on track for our second International 

President.  I cannot speak highly 

enough of Tony ð he will be a great 

President.  

¶ will review our Youth Exchange 

Programme ð focusing (amongst other 

things) on low outgoing participation 

and outgoing child safety issues.  This 

yearõs programme will continue at a 

reduced level.  

¶ agreed to a Diabetes Forum prior to the 

Traralgon Convention ð more details 

later  

There is more, but those are the highlights.  

Thatõll do for now ð If I donõt send it in the next 

30 minutes I will be three days late, and we 

canõt have that!  Stay revved up for Redcliffe! 

Take Care  

Debbie and Richard  
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THIS MONTHôS PICTORIAL 

 

 

 

 

 

Lion Greg Rollason busy at Camp Duckadang é On the 

microphone é On the phone é and é On the Zip line.  

Left: District Governor Richard and 

Lion Debbie ready for one of the 

dinners at ANZI.  

 

Right: Receiving a Certificate of 

Appreciation for the Seminar they 

ran.  
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UNDER THE RADAR  

Lions Club of Oakey Inc.  

Oakey é Th is rural  town with a history of 

pastoralism and wool industry is situated on 

the eastern side of the Darling Downs and 

the  Toowoomba  Region  local government area.  

Oakey Creek, a tributary of the  Condamine 

River , passes through the town . In the  2021 

census , the locality of Oakey had a population 

of 4,756 people . Oakey Airport  is located on the 

site of the World War 2 airbase  and t he Oakey 

Army Aviation Centre  is the major user of the 

airport.  

Some sixty -four years ago dedicated members 

of the Community came together to form the 

Lions Club of Oakey. They  had a dream and 

that was to make this world and their 

community a better place for those , who, often 

by circumstances beyond thei r  control , had not 

been afforded the same opportunities in life 

that they enjoyed.  

Membership over t he following years  has 

fluc tuated é not long ago  down  to four 

members . However, those four members 

became Beacons in their community shining a 

light on Humanitarian Service.  Membership 

now stands at ele ven menbers with a further 

two being inducted shortly.  They are ably 

assisted by a group of volunnteers  as well.  

Even whil st  their numbers were down they 

continued with the projects in which they were 

involved . The community extremely thankful 

for what was being achieved.  

Today, some of their projects include a monthly 

country market at the Queensland Rail Car 

Park.  These markets attract many stall holders 

and are a regular feature on the third Sunday 

of the month.  

A regular  free cuppa , book swap  every Friday 

morning for those members of the community 

who are lonely and are happy to have someone 

to talk with is well patronsed.  

Donations of knitted baby beanies and rugs to 

the Maternit y Hospitals in Toowoomba are well 

received as are donations of books  and clothing 

to the residents of the D r EAF McDonald 

Nursing Home in Oakey.  

Being a Lions Club understandably Bar -B-Qs 

are a regu lar feature and members are often  

 

 

 

seen at the Jondaryan Woolshed  preparing  

breakfasts for the tourists who flock there for 

the Woolshed activities.   

Many other organisation s in and around 

Oakey call upon the Club for their assistance 

with Bar -B-Qs and the Club recently had 

their Bar -B-Q trailer upgraded to enable 

them to meet the demand  

The Club is heavily involved with the selling 

of Christmas Cakes and Mints . And é many 

more projects too numerous to mention.  

At the Australia Day celebrations held in 

Oakey the Club was presented with the 

Oakey Community Group Award é a very 

fitting Award for a Club who have given their 

all through thick and thin to display their 

Generosit y of Heart and Spir it to the 

Community.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òWhere There is a Need There is a Lionó 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Past President Kevin OõNeil 

Lions Club of Oakey  
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